
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

September 18, 2017 
 
 
 
ITEM:  VII.B. 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval of Bid Results for Garfield Construction – 2013 Bond 
  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation from the Owner’s Representative, Plante Moran CRESA, to approve 
the construction project budgets for Garfield Community School in the amount of 
$1,820,950, which includes hard construction costs and the project contingency, and 
authorize the Superintendent or her designee to negotiate and execute final contracts 
with the recommended contractors on behalf of the Board of Education. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The recommended contractors for the Garfield Community School 2013 Bond 
construction project occurring during Fall 2017 were the lowest responsible bidders in 
each of the designated areas. They have also completed walkthroughs and interviews 
with the Bond Team, and are recommended to complete the renovations at Garfield. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
2013 Bond 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 
 
 
PF/ko 


